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TITLE:
  


A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city 





of New York, in relation to certain fees charged by the taxi 





and limousine commission.

 

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends subdivision f of section 19-504 of the administrative code of the city of New York, and subdivision j of section 19-505 of the administrative code of the city of New York.
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	Background 

New York City law requires all Taxi and Limousine Commission (“TLC”) licensed taxicabs to be inspected at a TLC operated inspection facility at least once every four months, or three times per year.
 

Prior to last year, taxicabs paid $50 for an initial inspection and, if they fail this inspection, the second inspection was free.  If a taxicab failed the reinspection, and has to be inspected a third time, the fee was $35. All subsequent reinspections were free, thereby, arguably reducing or eliminating the incentive for a taxicab owner to fix his or her vehicle so that it will pass the first inspection.
 

In response, last year, the Administration submitted Int. 236 (Local Law 31 of 2010), which provided that if any taxicab fails to pass the inspection required under such section, it shall be reinspected and each reinspection for an amount not to exceed fifty dollars.  

Int. 473



	Fees for the issuance and renewal of driver’s licenses by the Taxi and Limousine Commission were last changed in 1984, and initial inspection fees for taxicab inspections at the Commission’s inspection facility were last changed in 1990. According to the Administration, these fees no longer adequately reflect the Commission’s costs in administering the respective programs, which have increased considerably in the interval. Fee increases are therefore necessary in order for these programs to continue.


The proposed legislation would amend subdivision f of section 19-504 of the administrative code of the city of New York, as amended by Local Law 115 of 1993, to provide that the fee payable to the Taxi and Limousine Commission (“the Commission”) for each inspection and re-inspection required for the issuance of a certificate of inspection for a taxicab, inclusive of the issuance of such certificate, shall not exceed ninety dollars for the first inspection and fifty dollars for each re-inspection.


In addition, the bill would amend subdivision j of section 19-505 of the administrative code of the city of New York, as amended by Local Law 57 of 1991, to increase from $60 to $84 the fee for issuance and renewal of any driver’s license issued by the Commission.  Driver license fees have not been increased since 1991.



	


�  See §19-504 of the Administrative Code of the city of New York.


�  Mayor’s Memorandum in Support of Local Law 31 of 2010, which amended the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to fees for inspection of taxicabs by the Taxi and Limousine Commission.





